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November 18, 2024 
 
 
Honorable Debbie-Anne A. Reese, Secretary  
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, N.E.  
Washington, D.C. 20426 
 
 

Re:  American Electric Power Service Corporation 
Revision to Informational Filing of 2025 Projected Annual Transmission 
Revenue Requirement  

   Docket No. ER17-406-000 
 
 
Dear Secretary Reese: 

 
 
American Electric Power Service Corporation, on behalf of its affiliates, AEP Appalachian 

Transmission Company, Inc., AEP Indiana Michigan Transmission Company, Inc., AEP Kentucky 
Transmission Company, Inc., AEP Ohio Transmission Company, Inc., and AEP West Virginia 
Transmission Company, Inc. (collectively referred to herein as “AEP” or the “AEP East 
Transmission Companies”), hereby submits for filing for informational purposes a revision to the 
2025 projected annual transmission revenue requirements (“PTRR”) submitted in this docket on 
October 31, 2024. This revision updates the 2025 Network Service Peak Loads (NSPL) pursuant 
to the Network Integration Transmission Service Agreement between PJM and AEP, which was 
released by PJM on November 15. Additionally, AEP has updated the PTRR to reflect refunds 
associated with prior periods found during the annual update process. This revision impacts the 
files included in the October 31, 2024, filing.1 Revised files are provided herein and have been 
submitted to PJM for posting (and publication, pursuant to AEP’s protocols) on the PJM website 
at: http://pjm.com/markets-and-operations/billing-settlements-and-credit/formula-rates.aspx. 
 
 

Thank you for your attention to this informational filing. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
1 The “02_East 2025 PTRR Customer Meeting Notice.pdf” file is unchanged and has not been included in this 
revised filing. All revised files have a filename ending in “v2” to distinguish from the versions filed on October 31, 
2024. 
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    Sincerely, 
 

/s/ Matthew L. Bly 
Matthew L. Bly 
Senior Counsel 
American Electric Power Service Corporation 
801 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washington, DC 20004 
202-383-3436 
mlbly@aep.com 
 
Counsel for American Electric Power Service 
Corporation 


